
Semer Parish Council Meeting 
Held at Tudor House, Semer on Wednesday 29th March 2023 at 7pm 

Councillors attended Richard Keens (Chairman), James Pitcher, John Lawrence, and Jackie 
Barraclough 

Apologies received from Steve Nuttal 

1. Chairman’s Welcome. 
2. Minutes read and approved 
3. Precept approved 
4. Quiet Lanes; awaiting the post to be erected by the council, signs have been 

collected ready to be fitted. 
5. Refusal of planning application for The Hollies has been appealed. 
6. War Memorial; a grant is being offered to repair and restore war memorials to make 

them legible. A question was raised as to who owns the memorial? Start the process 
to apply for the grant. 

7. Elections in May; all the current councillors are happy to continue. 
8. Parish UK Networks; councillors agreed this is not something Semer is interested in 

taking part of. 
9. New External Auditor; PKF Littlejohn have been appointed. 
10. Mugs for the Coronation; mugs can be purchased to celebrate the Coronations, as 

there are not many children in the village and the village are not doing a village 
celebration it has been agreed it is not required. 

11. 40 MPH Speed Limit Illegal Signs; Chairman read all the correspondence, awaiting to 
hear a date for a meeting with MP and local councillors. 

12. Oak Welcome to Semer Signs; since the illegal 40 MPH signs were erected the 
council have said the oak sign is not compatible with their regulations, no decision 
has been made regarding the outcome. 

13. Any Other Matter; put a notice on the notice board information the parish about the 
upcoming meeting regarding the 40MPH signs. 

 

Next meeting to be held 17th May 2023 location to be confirmed. 

 

Meeting closed at 8.15pm 

 

 

 

 

Signed………………………………………………………………………………….. 


